
Kendal Victoria Bowling Club 

Minutes of the Committee Meeting 

Wednesday 21st July 2021 at 7.00pm 

 

1. In attendance/Apologies 

Present: Steve Cornell (Chairperson) Sue Hillbeck (Secretary) Jackie Foster (Treasurer), 

John Foster & Phil King. 

 

2. Apologies of absence 

Apologies were received from Paul Crossland, Dan Hartley & Martin Blamire 

 

3. Minutes of the previous meeting held on Wednesday 16th June 2021 

These were proposed and accepted as true record by Phil King and seconded by Jackie 

Foster – all agreed. 

 

4. Matters Arising 

a) Kitchen Hob – Still to do 

b) Awnings – Started preparing and they are ongoing 

c) Mike Wilson memorial money, SH advised the committee that the money is in the 

Skipton Building Society and will arrange to have this withdrawn and will speak to Alan 

Gilpin about having him removed from the account as signatory.  

d) Electric Sockets & Lights – SC advised that he had contacted the electrician and he 

came to look at the job, but SC has not heard back from him, so is going to see if he can 

obtain quotes from elsewhere. 

 

5. Treasurers Report 

Jackie reported that £21735.13 in the bank, Petty Cash £84.98, £2,000 cheque was given 

from the bar account in July, Home Designs, Vets Board, Parkin & Jacksn have all paid. 

 

6. Secretary’s Report 

Open comp certificate has arrived 

 

SH advised email had been received from Elaine at Stramongate school advising car park 

not available until September. 

Change of League Cup game for the A team to 31st July has been agreed with Colin 

Haworth. 

Next Open competition is John O Flaherty comp and no food is to be done, SH to make 

entrants aware. 

SH advised committee there have been a few grumbles about not having biscuits on league 

nights, all agreed for Captains to purchase biscuits for their own team, SC to inform them. 

 

 

 



7. New Membership Applications 

Steve Hillbeck – Accepted 

Bruce Barnes – Accepted 

Harry Postlethwaite – SH advised that there is now a membership form been submitted by 

Harry Postlethwaite but the date on the form is incorrect, SH advised the committee he was 

quite annoyed about having to complete a form and asked about a refund, SH advised if he 

wanted a refund it could be arranged, SC considered objecting the membership and it was 

initially agreed that SC would write to him after 10 days advising him of the decision. 

 

8. Any other business 

SH advised the committee that sadly John Hodgson had passed away but unfortunately, we 

did not have a representative to attend from bowling club. 

 

Bar prices to be looked at again when Alan and Martin in meeting as there has been a lot of 

complaints with the increases, the club should be a non-profit club and therefore to be 

discussed at next meeting. 

 

 

9. Date and Time of next Meeting  

Wednesday 18th August 2021 at 7.30pm 

 

Meeting closed at 8.32pm 

 

 

 

 


